
 
NOTICE OF INTENT  

TO ADOPT A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 
(Pursuant to CEQA Section 21092 and CEQA Guidelines Section 15072) 

AND  
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

TOWN CENTER FORCE MAIN REPLACEMENT PHASE 2 PROJECT 
El Dorado Irrigation District (EID) proposes to adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration pursuant to 
the California Environmental Quality Act (Section 15000 et seq., Title 14, California Code of 
Regulations) for the Town Center Force Main Replacement Phase 2 Project (Project). The Project 
site is located in Placerville in El Dorado Road and Mother Lode Drive in El Dorado County. The 
Project is located within Section 22 of Township 10 North, Range 10 East, Mount Diablo Baseline 
& Meridian on the United States Geological Survey (USGS) Placerville 7.5 Minute Quadrangle 
map. 

The El Dorado Irrigation District (District) plans to install 12,885 feet of new 10-inch force main 
in El Dorado Road and Mother Lode Drive. The existing force main pipeline consists of 
approximately 12,885 feet of 8-inch asbestos cement (AC) pipe and 1,208 feet of ten inch 
polyvinyl chloride (PVC) pipe. 
 
EID is the lead agency under the California Environmental Quality Act for the Project. Members 
of the public are invited to comment on the proposed Mitigated Negative Declaration. The 
comment period is from June 28, 2017 to July 28, 2017. The proposed Mitigated Negative 
Declaration and Initial Study can be reviewed at EID’s Customer Service Building, 2890 Mosquito 
Road, Placerville, CA 95667 or on the EID web site at www.eid.org. EID will hold a public 
hearing to consider the Mitigated Negative Declaration on August 14, 2017 at 9:00 a.m. during a 
regularly scheduled meeting of the EID Board of Directors. The hearing will be held in the EID 
Customer Service Building at the above address.  
 
Comments on the Mitigated Negative Declaration must be received by 5:00 p.m. on July 28, 
2017. Requests for additional information and comments on the Mitigated Negative Declaration 
can be sent to Bret Sampson, Environmental Review Analyst, El Dorado Irrigation District at 2890 
Mosquito Road, Placerville, CA 95667 or via email at bsampson@eid.org. 
 
In accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act and California law, it is the policy of the 
El Dorado Irrigation District to offer its public programs, services and meetings in a manner that is 
readily accessible to everyone, including individuals with disabilities. If you are a person with a 
disability and require information or materials in an appropriate alternative format; or if you 
require any other accommodation, please contact the ADA Coordinator at the number or address 
below at least 72 hours prior to the meeting or when you desire to receive services. Advance 
notification within this guideline will enable the District to make reasonable arrangements to 
ensure accessibility. The District ADA Coordinator can be reached at: Phone: (530) 642-4045; e-
mail: adacoordinator@eid.org. 
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